
The Mission of the Sun Prairie United Methodist Church is to invite and welcome people to be 
committed and compassionate followers of Jesus Christ, through worship, through spiritual 

growth, through fellowship, through service to others.  
Our worship services are aired on KSUN-12, digital channel 983 

and basic cable channel 98, Sundays at 11:00am
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ά¢ƘŜƴthe righteouswill answerhim,Ψ[ƻǊŘΣwhenwasit that
we saw you hungryand gaveyou food, or thirsty and gave
yousomethingto drink? Andwhenwasit that we sawyoua
stranger and welcomed you, and naked and gave you
clothing? Andwhenwasit that we sawyousickor in prison
and visitedyouΚΩAndthe king will answerthem,Ψ¢ǊǳƭȅI tell
you, just as you did it to one of the least of thesewho are
membersof myfamily,youdid it to me.ΩέMatthew25:37-40

The Season After Pentecost, also called Ordinary Time, began the day after Pentecost, on May 16,

and ends the day before the First Sunday of Advent, on November 27. In this Ordinary Time and in

our year of Hospitality, how are we paying attention to the nudging of the Holy Spirit and extending

Christ to others?

There is a movie from back in 1961 titled ñWhistleDown the Wind,òstarring at the time the child star,

Hayley Mills. The movie has a story line and plot with a powerful message. Two young girls discover

a man sleeping in the hay loft of a country barn. They have no idea that the man is actually an

escaped convict who is in prison for murder. One of the little girls asks the sleeping man, ñWhoare

you?òThe man jerks awake and seeing the children, mutters the name ñJesusChrist!ò

What he meant as an expletive, the children take as the literal truth. They are convinced that the

man is Jesus and for the rest of the movie they treat the man with respect and love. They bring him

food and blankets; they sit and talk with him, and tell him about their lives. At one point the man asks

the little girls, ñWhyare you helping me?òto which they reply, ñBecausewe love you.ò

In time the tenderness of the little girls transforms the man, who has never before known such

mercy. What a wonderful story to go with the great Gospel story of how extending the love of God to

others as if they were Jesus, can transform lives.

The Holy Spirit of God came into the world on that first Pentecost and continues to come into a world

where many people are gripped by fear, overwhelmed by chaos, burdened by their own lives,

paralyzed by the wideness of Godôslove, or stigmatized for who they are.

The story of Godôslove encourages us to see the possibilities of what can happen among Godôs

people when we extend the presence of God through Christ and through the power of the Holy Spirit.

Peace,

Jenny
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June 
Sermons

June 4-5
3rd Weekend after Pentecost

Graduation Weekend 
Proverbs 3:13-19; Colossians 3:12-15

Simple, But Not Easy
At our Saturday evening worship, we will

recognize our scholarship award recipients.

We will honor our high school and college

graduates at both Saturday and Sunday

worship.

We will receive the sacrament of Holy

Communion this weekend. Saturday

evening, we will come forward to receive

Communion and have the opportunity for

anointing with oil. Sunday, we will receive

Communion where we are seated in the

pews.

June 11-12
4th Weekend after Pentecost
Psalm 5:1-8; Philippians 2:1-11  

All For One, One For All!
Matt Starika-Jolivet, Director of Creative 

Ministries, preaching

June 18-19
5th Weekend after Pentecost
Psalm 42:1-5; Galatians 3:23-29

You Belong

June 25-26
6th Weekend after Pentecost

Psalm 77:1-2, 11-20; Galatians 5:14-25

Spiritual Fruit or Religious Nuts



Page 3 THE CALLER JUNE 2016

Our Connectional Giving 

Summer Worship

The giving of our Apportionments (óAPortion Meant for Othersô)is also known as our

Connectional Giving in The United Methodist Church and is not something we simply do,

rather they reflect who we are as United Methodists.

One of the strong partners and great stories of our ministry outreach in the Wisconsin

Conference is Northcott Neighborhood House in Milwaukee. This ministry was begun in 1961

and continues to be a visible expression of Christôslove to many in Milwaukee and a

testimony of the difference the Church can make in the lives of people. In addition to all the

support raised directly by the Northcott ministry, some support is also provided through the

Shared Offerings (apportionments) given through local United Methodist churches in

Wisconsin Northcott House Inc., which is a multi-purpose community center originated by the

Wisconsin Annual Conference of the General Board of Global Ministries. The purpose of the

agency is to serve Milwaukee's Inner City North community in efforts to maintain family

stability, lessen neighborhood tensions, combat community deterioration, and provide a

variety of programs and services to the residents. Northcott Neighborhood House serves

approximately 10,000 community residents annually. Northcott emphasizes service to youth,

but also provides a broad range of programs to residents and families of all ages in the

surrounding community including collaborations with schools, Head Start, housing, older

adults and many other programs.

Apportionments are an opportunity to show the love of God to others in a very tangible way.

Together we do more than we could ever dream of doing alone and this outreaching ministry

of love is grounded in our generous giving. Apportionment giving for each local church is

calculated individually based on membership and total church expenses, including staff

compensation, programming expenses and operating expenses.

Our Apportionment commitment in 2016 is $105,612; based on 901 members, which is

approximately $117.22 per member for the year. Thank you for the ways you can support

how we are United Methodist through our connectional giving!

From Memorial Day weekend through September 4, our summer worship schedule will be

Saturday evening at 5:00 pm and one worship service on Sundays at 9:00 am. Beginning

June 4, we will move our sanctuary seating back into the round.

Thank you for making weekend worship part of your summer routine, but if you are going to

be away from worship from time to time in the summer, please remember that the ministries

and missions of the church continue. Keeping current on your regular and pledged giving is

much appreciated. You can always mail in or bring your offering to the church office during

the week. Thank you for also looking at the green sheet in the bulletin each week that

includes ways you can help your church in a variety of ways. Thank you for your continued

faithfulness and generosity!
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Capital Campaign
Our Capital Campaign team has completed its interviewing of stewardship companies to

help guide us through our next campaign to retire our mortgage on the newest portion of our

church building, which was completed in 2013.

The decision was made to work with RSI Stewardship. Our direct RSI partner will be Rob

Hopper, senior vice president. Rob is an ordained pastor, who earned his Doctor of Ministry

degree from Fuller Theological Seminary. Before joining RSI, Rob served as Executive

Pastor at Water of Life Community Church in southern California. He is passionate about

stewardship and helping churches grow in their stewardship and empowering people to do

the things that will maximize Godôstransformative power in the world.

We will start meeting with Rob soon to organize our campaign. Our current five-year capital

campaign will end this year. Thank you for your gifts that made our building project possible

and thank you for work to be current on your giving to the building fund. In addition to our

remaining $1.5 million mortgage, the older part of our building suffered significant roof

damage over the winter and will need to be repaired. We are looking to add the cost of the

roof repair and eventual replacement into this capital campaign. The campaign will also tie in

our annual stewardship giving toward the general fund.

The new and remodeled portions of our church building have added to our welcome,

hospitality, accessibility and flexibility for our wide range of ministries. Thank you for your

prayers of gratitude for a facility that enhances our ministries and for open and generous

hearts to continue our faithfulness in reducing our mortgage.

Our Capital Campaign team includes Dan Jansen, chair; Doug Ayers, co-chair of Church

Council; Tamara Sondgeroth, Finance Chair; Lisa Heinle, finance committee; Mark Engle,

Wills, Gifts & Memorials Chair; Lorie Candelmo, Pat Harrington, Barb Nelson, Jim Grenzow,

and Pastor Jenny.

Congratulations George!
George Kaminski, who has served for the last several years as

our church custodian has been appointed to full-time ministry as

a licensed local pastor. George has been serving at Bellville

United Methodist Church and will now be serving at Brooklyn

UMC. George attended licensing school in May.

George will be with us at SPUMC through June 18. We will be

sharing in thanking George and celebrating his new step in

ministry.
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Congratulations AmandaStein!
Pastor Amanda Stein graduated from

Wesley Theological Seminary on May 9

with a Doctor of Ministry degree in Church

Leadership Excellence. This has been a

four-year; long process that began with

studies in the winter of 2012.

A doctor of ministry degree is

approximately thirty credits (with a project

and paper) above a master's degree.

Wesley Theological Seminary is on the

campus of The American University in NW

Washington, DC. The American University

is a historically United Methodist university

and Wesley is its divinity school.

Pastor Amanda's work focused on

women's leadership and the church. The

title of her paper is "1st Century Jesus:

Empowering Women for 21st Century

Leadership.ñPastor Amanda will be using

her studies to preach a sermon series at

Bashford on women's leadership and the

church in June. She also plans to offer

small group presentations on her work this

summer.

From Pastor Amanda: ñThankyou to

Bashford and Sun Prairie UMCôsfor

allowing me this gift of time and study and

for Trinity for inspiring me!ò

Incoming and outgoing 9th graders are

invited to meet in 'The Middle'! The

Middle is a time to hang out, eat, swap

stories, and meet new friends. Incoming

confirmation students will get to ask the

seasoned class of 2016 what confirmation

is all about and meet their class-

mates. Graduated confirmands will be

there to answer questions, play games,

and bring the party! We'll have 9 square

in the air, gaga ball, relay races, board

games, and a fire. We'll meet at the

Wesley House at 7pm just three times on

June 15th, July 20th, and August 17th.

Please let Jen Southworth know if you are
coming by June 12th.

Each year, SPUMC gathers items to be

joined with other churches at the In-

Gathering at Annual Conference. This

year, we are putting together health kits

that will be used in various places of need

in Wisconsin. We are asking you to take a

gallon-size bag from the basket in the

Narthex (outside the sanctuary), and fill it

with the items on the list you will find in the

bag. Then, bring the filled bag back to

church and we will get it to Annual

Conference, which runs June 10-13 at the

Madison Marriott Hotel.

Thank you for your support of this mission

to our Conference.

Annual Conference
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This monthôsbook review is ñTheName of

God is Mercyòby Pope Francis.

Well, how often do we get to read a book

written by a Pope? How cool is that? This

book is worth reading. It has simple,

beautiful thoughts, is humble and gentle,

yet very scholarly. I do admire this Pope

for his messages of acceptance and

mercy, and was eager to learn more about

the thoughts of the leader of millions of

Christians. In addition, his thoughts are

worth the study. He writes in a simple and

direct manner, and has put the idea of

mercy (God's mercy toward us, and our

mercy to others) at the forefront of his

papacy. He has declared a Holy Year of

Mercy in the Catholic Church, because he

states, "How much I desire that the year to

come will be steeped in mercy, so that we

can go out to every man and woman,

bringing the goodness and tenderness of

God! May the balm of mercy reach

everyone, both believers and those far

away, as a sign that the Kingdom of God

is already present in our midst!" Steeped

in mercy -- wouldn't that be a wonderful

world to live in? I'm very glad that I read

this little book with the very big ideas.

PS, I just read a news article stating that

the Pope has approved a study of the

possibility of women serving as deacons in

the Catholic Church. Maybe this is a sign

of mercy within the Catholic Church.

Perhaps we can all contemplate ways in

which we can each extend mercy in our

own lives. Perhaps I can seek to give

and celebrate mercy in my life.

We want to send a huge thank you to

everyone at SPUMC for all the visits,

prayers and thoughtful Pizza Hut gift

certificates Delaney received while she was

in the hospital. We are so thankful to be part

of such a wonderful church and cannot

thank everyone enough. Delaney is still

recovering, but is home and getting stronger.

We are looking forward to her graduating

and moving onto a healthy summer and fall

at college!

--Travis & Heather Jones (Delaney & Dallas)

If you (or someone you know) would be

interested in providing special music for our

Sunday worship service, please contact Matt

Starika-Jolivet, our Director of Creative

Ministries. During the summer months, our

music ensembles are on hiatus, and

individuals or small groups provide special

music during worship. This summer is a bit

different in the fact that there is only ONE

worship service on Sundays, so it makes

things a little easier for those planning and

preparing music. We welcome singers,

instrumentalists, and would even consider

poetry or dramatic readings. There are lots

of slots available. If you would like to sign up

for one, you can do so online at

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e0f4ca8a

629a7f58-summer or email Matt at:

matt@sunprairieumc.org

Looking for 
Summer 
Special Music

REVIEWED BY PAT HARRINGTON

Book 
Review

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e0f4ca8a629a7f58-summer
mailto:matt@sunprairieumc.org
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Outreach and Spiritual Formation
Jen Southworth, Minister of Outreach & Spiritual Formation

3rd Annual Praise in the Prairie June 3 & 4
Support Shelter from the Storm Ministries by attending or volunteering at their largest event of the

year - Praise in the Prairie! There will be live music, local vendor booths, games and activities for

the whole family and food at Angell Park in Sun Prairie! SftSM is currently renovating an office

building in Sun Prairie and turning it into a shelter for single moms and their children. They are a

faith based group with a passion for prayer and faith grounding their ministry. If you are interested in

being a volunteer for the event, please contact Jen Southworth or see www.sftsm.org for more

information.

General Conference 2016
As you have probably heard, the General Conference of the United Methodist Church just

ended. This gigantic, once-every-four-years meeting was very interesting for me. This isn't the first

time I've been to the General Conference. I was able to go to the 2012 General Conference in

Tampa, Florida, so this time I had an idea of what was coming. Long days sitting in an air

conditioned auditorium, flipping through legislative petitions to keep up with the conversation,

geeking out on (or ruing) Roberts Rules of Order and a lot of tweeting. There was also voting on

petitions, from the act of presentation to the actual act of pressing a button to vote. It was very

frustratingly, agonizingly slow, so we don't get nearly as much done as we'd like to or what was

planned. There were often amendments to be made, seconded, argued for and against, and voted

on, and then sometimes amendments to amendments, points of order, questions (because we were

all confused), and so on.

Some things we did get done:

¶ We have a budget of $604,000,000 for the global church. That's right. Six hundred and four

million dollars. This includes increases to the Central Conferences Education Fund,

expansions of Hispanic Ministries funds, as well as other minority ministries. Unlike the past,

African conferences will now begin to pay into the global apportionment funds.

¶ We will not divest from fossil fuels, nor will we divest from companies involved in the

Israel/Palestine conflict. All employees of the UMC have a pension, and that money gets

invested into stocks of different companies. We decided to keep investing in these companies

amidst much disagreement about whether or not that was a moral use of our money.

¶ We're getting a new hymnal! It will be accessible via the cloud and printed on demand.

¶ There will be a small committee charged with combing through the Book of Discipline and

discussing, analyzing, and praying over the parts that address human sexuality or LGBTQI

people in the life of our church. This stopped all discussion and voting on these issues at GC,

which I think everyone was grateful for. This committee will be chosen by the College of

Bishops and will report back to a specially called General Conference in 2018/2019 or at our

regularly scheduled GC in 2020 in Minneapolis.

Please be in prayer for those who attended GC and for those who will be in the commission studying

the issues surrounding inclusion and the LGBTQI community. Check out sunprairieumc.org/blog for

more reflections on General Conference.

http://www.sftsm.org/
http://sunprairieumc.org/blog
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GarageSale2016 ð
Have you ever wanted to get something in a store that will be going

on sale so you get up early and are the first in line when they open

the next day? Well, we had such a person at the garage sale this

year. He spent the night in his car in the parking lot so he could be

#1 in a line of 75 people waiting for the doors to open on Friday

morning. Others started lining up around 7:15 am for our 8:00 am

opening. We have quite the reputation for being a very, very good,

quality garage sale. Not to mention our friendly volunteers who

welcome everyone and help them find what they are looking for!

The cherry on top, of course, are the warm cinnamon rolls and

coffee and other tasty baked goods.

During the sale, we hear many good stories of where items will be

going: a lady came in to collect many pairs of shoes to take to

Mexico, another lady filled a suitcase with clothing items to take on

a mission trip to West Africa. Another lady came in to get many

pairs of jeans to make backpacks to give to homeless people. Many

of our older towels went to Adopt Me Forever, a rescue group for

dogs and to the Humane Society. People came in to get furniture

for student apartments, pictures for new offices, items to stage a

home for sale, craft items for annual sales, stuffed animals for

school prizes and on and on. It is heartwarming to see everything

recycled.

Proceeds from this yearôssale totaled $13,500 after all expenses were paid. This was a

record year! Proceeds will be distributed to: the Food Pantry, various Scholarships, The VA

Hospital Vern Piper Fund, DAIS, Heifer, UMCOR Disaster Relief, Stephen Ministries, Relay

for Life, Shop with a Cop and the Building Fund. We also were able to donate items to our

own ministries such as LOGOS, the nursery and Church School. All items left over were

donated to Easter Seals and St. Vincent's. The Brat Stand was able to raise over $1,000 to

go towards Shelter From the Storm. Thanks to Joe Kott for organizing this!

THANKYOUTO:

ÁOur VOLUNTEERS! The garage sale wouldnôthappen without so many of you

volunteering your time and talents to make it such a success. We averaged 35-40

volunteers every day! Thatôsa lot of hands folding, cleaning, sorting, laughing, joking,

meeting new people and working toward a common goal of making life better for those in

our church, community, nation and world through our donations to missions. Thank you so

much for your time, talents, baking (yummy!) and support!

ÁThank you to those who saved your items for months and then DONATED them to the

garage sale. We could not have had such a successful garage sale without so many nice

items!

ÁAnd thank you to those who came in and SHOPPED at the garage sale, helping us

accomplish our goal to raise enough money to support so many great missions!
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Connecting Ministries

Since 2016 is the year of Hospitality at Sun Prairie United Methodist Church, each month we

will be introducing one new suggestion or letting you know about one idea that we are

implementing to help make SPUMC a more hospitable church. In addition, if you have ideas

youôdlike to share, please contact Deb Mulhern at 837-5554 ext. 106 or email her at:

dmulhern@sunprairieumc.org.

Part of hospitality is looking through our building with the eyes of someone walking in our

church for the first time. This summer, we will be going through a transition with our

Custodial position and there may be a lapse in duties. To help keep our building looking

nice, if you see something that needs to be done, please feel free to help. If your committee

takes chairs or tables from one room, please return them to that room when you are

finished. Together, we can keep up with these responsibilities to help keep our building clean

and welcoming!

Just a reminder ïNow that there will be one service on Sunday mornings for the

summer, we would like to invite anyone who is able and willing to walk a bit further to park in

the Wetmore Park parking lot across the street, or even on North Street. This will enable our

folks who are not able to walk as far to be able to park in our parking lot. Thank you!

Thank you to the following teams for serving Fellowship Time in June:

June 5 ïThursday Grace Café June 19 ïHospitality Team

June 12 ïFinance Committee June 26 ïOutreach Committee

If you are interested in being on a team to serve once every 2-3 months, please contact Deb

Mulhern at dmulhern@sunprairieumc.org. Weôdlove to have you offering this hospitality on

Sunday mornings!

Dessert Night ïAll New Members who have joined the church in 2015 or 2016 and

people who have sponsored those new members are invited to a ñDessertNightòon

Wednesday, June 15 at 7:00 pm in the chapel! Come, meet other new members, and enjoy

some treats and fellowship. Please RSVP to Deb at dmulhern@sunprairieumc.org or 608-

837-5554 ext. 106.

Deb Mulhern, Director of Connecting Ministries

Nametags ïare a great way for you to be hospitable and

friendly! Please remember to wear yours whenever you are at

church. If you do not have a church nametag and would like one,

please contact Deb at 837-5554 ext. 106 or email her at:

dmulhern@sunprairieumc.org.

mailto:dmulhern@sunprairieumc.org
mailto:dmulhern@sunprairieumc.org
mailto:dmulhern@sunprairieumc.org
mailto:dmulhern@sunprairieumc.org
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A Ride to Church is Needed
An elderly member of our congregation is able to get a ride to

church once a month. She would like to attend worship more

often. If you would you like to offer a ride on a fairly regular

basis to one of our members, please speak to Pastor Frank.

Caring Ministry
Frank Gaylord, Director of Caring Ministries

XYZ in June
June 21 is the date for our next meeting of XYZ, our fellowship

group for retired folks and their friends (regardless of age!) We

meet at 11 am for a program and share lunch together at noon.

Lunch is served for $5. per person and we appreciate receiving

reservations by Friday, June 17.

We are in need of two more persons who are willing to deliver and serve communion to

members who are unable to be present at church. This is a once monthly ministry and

occurs on the first weekend of the month. We need one person who could take communion

to a home on Saturday night and one for Sunday morning. If this is something you would

enjoy doing, speak to Frank Gaylord who will happily prepare you for this ministry.

Our June XYZ program is a travelogue. We are going to Ireland! Emily and Milton Ford who

are widely travelled will be with us to share the experience of their trip to Northern Ireland

and The Republic of Ireland. The pictures will be extra-ordinary and the discussion will help

us understand the conflict that has plagued the Irish people for so long. The title of the

program is ñIrelandin Depthò. Milton is a retired United Methodist pastor. Emily is a retired

public school reading specialist. They live in Madison and are near neighbors of Pastor

Frank.

We would love to have you be present for this presentation. And it would be very special if

you brought along a friend or two. Introduce someone new to our good fellowship! All are

welcome. Just let us know you are coming so there will be enough chairs in place and
enough food in the oven!

Home 

Communion 

Servers



May your birthday be filled with joy and your 
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Pray for those in the military:
Brett Ackerbauer, Andrew Adkins, Brad Adkins, 

Josh Konopacki, Abe Rossmiller, Ben 

Rossmiller, Jordan Sexton, Matthew Shaw, 

Erik Thomasgard, Asher Torbeckarial

Pray for these members
NANCEE TROWBRIDGE:

Belmont Nursing & Rehabilitation, 

110 Belmont Road, Madison WI 53714

FRAN AUGUSTINE, DON THOMPSON, BOB 

STUTZMAN:

Brookdale, 650 Broadway Drive, 

Sun Prairie WI 53590

MERYL TUREK:

Columbia Health Care, 323 W Monroe Street,

Wyocena WI 53969

JEANNE PUTNAM:

Faith Garden, 35 Tower Drive, Sun Prairie WI 53590

MARY JORDAN:

Highland House, 161 Goehl Road, 

Waterloo WI 53594

DOROTHY DUERST, ESTHER GERBER, SHARON 

PETERS:
Hyland Park of Sun Prairie, 881 Liberty Blvd,

Sun Prairie WI 53590

CECIL & BERNADINE SMITH, CYNTHIA 

MANSFIELD, LEONA NICHOLS, PEG JANKE, 

DORIS JOHNSON, JOHN & MARY LOU 

SCHNEITER, SUELLEN LAMB:
The Lighthouse of Sun Prairie, 222 S Bristol Street,

Sun Prairie WI 53590

ELEANOR CAMPBELL:
Marla Vista Manor, 1006 N Military Avenue,

Green Bay WI 54303

CAROL JENSON:
Nazareth Health Rehab, 814 Jackson Street,

Stoughton, WI 53589

BONNIE LAVIRON, URSULA KAUPPINEN:
Prairie Gardens, 900 OôKeefe Avenue

Sun Prairie WI 53590

PETE & DOTTIE POHLMAN, JOE SYTY, 

FLORENCE MURPHY:
Sun Prairie Health Center, 228 W Main Street,

Sun Prairie WI 53590Happy Birthday to

Stephen
Ministry

Å Stephen Ministers: JoAnne Berschet, Doug

Disch, Cheri Hiller, Dick Jellings, Barb

Mathiot, Laura Meixner, Connie Meyer, Barb

Nelson, Herb Quandt, Lillian Quandt

Å Stephen Leaders: Jenny Arneson, Frank

Gaylord, Pat Harper, Dave Heinle, George

Kaminski, Bonnie Kott and Mike McGaffin

Jane Addison June 11

Jean Feldt June 20

Tom Fisher June 24

A Prayer for the Month
Below is a prayer. Please consider clipping it

and placing it with your Bible and daily

devotional materials. Offer the prayer each day

during the month of June.

Gracious God, I lift up our Stephen ministry in

prayer today. Grant wisdom and discernment to

our Stephen Leaders as they guide others in this

ministry. Grant patience and compassion to our

Stephen Ministers as they faithfully meet with

their care receivers each week. Grant healing

and peace to the care receivers as they

courageously confront the turmoil in their lives.

Grant open hearts to all others who are facing

struggles so that they have the courage to seek

and accept the help they need. And open the

eyes and ears of all of us so that we might

recognize those who are hurting in our mist and

reach out to them in love. Help us to make Sun

Prairie United Methodist Church the caring and

loving community you have called us to be. In

the name of Jesus Christ, our Teacher and

Example. Amen.



Small Group Ministries
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Relay For Life
Join the SPUMC relay team and help fight

cancer! Almost all of us have been touched by

cancer in some form, either personally or

through a loved one. Funds raised through

Relay for Life not only help to fund cancer

research, it also helps fund:

Å Hope Lodge: a free place for patients and

families to stay during treatments;

Å Road to Recovery: transportation for

patients to and from treatments;

Å Look Good é Feel Better: a free service

that teaches women battling cancer beauty

techniques to help them improve their

appearance and self-image during chemo-

therapy and radiation treatments;

Å Reach to Recovery: a support program that

matches specially trained breast cancer

survivors with people who have been

diagnosed with breast cancer and want to talk

to someone who has been there.

Follow this link to join our team, make a

donation, or purchase a luminaria:

http://main.acsevents.org/goto/SPUMCRelay

Books Between Bites
Join us for Books Between Bites on June 2 at

GusôDiner in Sun Prairie. Normally we have a

presenter share a book that they have recently

read but this time you are in for a treat. Rev.

Scott Carlson will be our presenter and sharing

pictures and stories from his recent trip to the

Holy Land. Enjoy lunch of soup, sandwich and a

drink ($8.00/person). RSVP to the church office

by Wednesday, June 1.

Lisa Wink, Director of Small Groups

Church Softball League
Join members of our church and Bristol

Lutheran on our Co-Ed Softball team.

Games will be played June 5 through early

August with no games on June 19 or the

weekend of July 4. All games will be played at

Stone Ridge Park and the cost is just

$5.00/person. This is open to all adults. Contact

Lisa Wink at lisa@sunprairieumc.org to sign up.

WomenôsRetreat - Loving Godôs

Abundant Life

Join us September 16 through 18 for a

wonderful weekend of fellowship, growing in

Christ and loving the beauty that surrounds us

at Pine Lake United Methodist Camp. The cost

of the retreat will be $95.00 per person for

double occupancy and $160.00 per person for

your own room. The cost includes lodging,

meals and materials for the weekend. More

information about the retreat will be available

soon ïbut for now save the date! If you have

any questions or would like more information,

please contact Lisa Wink. To register for the

retreat, please follow this link: 2016 Women's

Retreat Registration

Knit, Crochet, Pray
If you are interested in knitting or crocheting,

please consider joining our ministry group Knit,

Crochet, Pray. This group continues to create

warm caps, lap robes, baptismal shawls and

prayer shawls throughout the year. The group

meets the 2nd and 4th Monday of each month at

10:00 am at the Wesley House. If you would like

more information, please contact Lisa Wink at

lisa@sunprairieumc.org.

Softball League Schedule

June 5    2:00 pm

June 12   1:00 pm

July 10   3:00 pm

July 17   2:00 pm

July 24   2:00 pm

July 31   3:00 pm

Aug 7    2:00 pm

Aug 14   3:00 pm

http://main.acsevents.org/goto/SPUMCRelay
mailto:lisa@sunprairieumc.org
http://goo.gl/forms/7SrRNYCPixYXevxv1
mailto:lisa@sunprairieumc.org


Page 13 THE CALLER JUNE 2016

Christian Education
Amanda Hinthorn, Dir. of Christian Education 

Summer Picnics and Bible Story Hour
Summer Bible Story Hour will meet each Monday this summer starting June 13. We will NOT meet

the week of VBS (Monday, July 4). Families are welcome to start joining us at 12:15 pm with a picnic

lunch. If weather permits, we will gather outside behind the Wesley House. If it is raining, our

location will be in the church multipurpose room. A story, crafts and games will begin around 1:00

pm. This group is open to children of all ages. An adult must stay with the child(ren) for this time of

learning. If you have questions, please contact Amanda Hinthorn.

Join us in the ChildrenôsGarden for ChildrenôsChurch
Summer ChildrenôsChurch continues this month. Summer childrenôschurch is offered at all three of

our worship services for children who are age 3 through just finishing 1st grade. During childrenôs

church this summer, the students will be outside working in our new childrenôsgarden. We will be

exploring God through play and gardening. Each session of childrenôschurch needs adult leaders.

Please sign up online at: http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0d44a8a728a1fc1-summer1. This

month we are in need of teachers the weekend of June 25 and 26 since Amanda will be away at

church camp with her family. If you have questions please contact Amanda Hinthorn.

Vacation Bible School
Children entering 4K through 5th grade this fall are invited to join us for VBS this summer August 1-5.

We will be doing morning VBS again this year starting at 9 am - 11:30 am. This summer we are off to

explore a cave and follow the light of Jesus.

Å Registration: Registration continues online this month. Click the link here to go to our VBS site:

https://www.groupvbspro.com/vbs/ez/sunprairieumc/gpgs/Home.aspx

Å Cost for VBS this summer: Early Bird Registration ends Monday, July 11. Cost for early bird

registration is $15 per kid with a $75 family max. On or after Monday, July 11 the cost of VBS is

$25 per kid. There will be no family discounts given after this time.

Å Scholarships are available for VBS. A scholarship form will need to be filled out separately

before scholarship monies are applied. Please see Amanda Hinthorn for a scholarship form.

Å Adult Leaders: Adult leaders help make VBS a success. Once again, this year we are asking

adults to visit our website and register to help. Adults are invited to training on Sunday, July 31 in

the afternoon. You should receive an email with information about training following your

registration.

Å Youth: Youth entering 6th-12th grade this fall are encouraged to join our youth leader team for

VBS. A paper registration sheet will be available at church starting the week of May 16. Youth will

also receive this in the mail. Youth will have training on Sunday, July 31 in the afternoon as well.

Once again, Stephanie Faust will be working with our youth for summer VBS. Please speak with

her or Amanda Hinthorn if you have questions.

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0d44a8a728a1fc1-summer1
https://www.groupvbspro.com/vbs/ez/sunprairieumc/gpgs/Home.aspx


APRIL GIVING

General Fund 45,987.03

First Mile Giving 6,731.00

Missions 857.51
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BUDGET UPDATE THROUGH APRIL 2016

Total 2016 Budget Total Funds 

Anticipated to Date

Total Funds

Recôd to Date

Total 

Expenses

Over/

Under

656,846 218,949 206,422 220,980 -14,558

Total 2016 

Apportionments

Budget 

to Date

Actuals

Paid

Over/

Under

105,612 35,204 22,672 -12,532

APRIL ATTENDANCE

Date Sat. 8:30 10:45 Total

April 2 & 3 106 169 125 400

April 9 & 10 109 150 100 359

April 16 & 17 89 156 292 537

April 23 & 24 112 157 135 404

AVERAGE APRIL ATTENDANCE 425

BIRTHS:
05/17/16 Elliott Woolf Twedell, grandson of Pete & Terry Twedell

DEATHS:
04/17/16 Elizabeth Endres, mother of Karen Endres Brown

04/22/16 Elmer Dorava, father of Sandra Prebeg

05/04/16 Jeanette Livie

05/04/16 John Nelson, father of Mike Nelson

05/10/16 Geraldine Cooper

05/13/16 Helen Royle

BAPTISMS:
04/24/16 Olivia Sue Bernier, daughter of Brandon & Kate Bernier

04/24/16 Nakiyah Sykes, Tierra Smith (guardian)

05/08/16 Olivia Kathleen Laufenberg, daughter of Kristi Orchard & Brian Laufenberg

05/14/16 Maizy Jo Harper and Forrest James Harper, twin children of Shaun & Courtney Harper

Grandchildren of Pat Harper

05/15/16 Frances Sarah Suzanne Schultz, daughter of Jason & Sherry Schultz

Funds Received 52,718.03 

Funds Needed 55,724.53 

Difference -3,006.50

SPUMC BUILDING MORTGAGE UPDATE

Mortgage

Principal 

Balance

Monthly 

Mortgage 

Payment

SPUMC

Bldg 

Fund 

Balance

SPUMC 

Foundation 

Bldg Fund 

Balance

$1,498,352 $11,628 $106,696 $16,682

Church Records
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Wednesday, June 1

6:30 Stephen Ministry Leaders

Thursday, June 2

12:00 Books Between Bites

6:30 Grace Café

Friday, June 3

9:30 Grace Café

Saturday, June 4

8:00 Menôs Group

5:00 Worship

Sunday, June 5

9:00 Worship

2:00 Church Team Softball Game

Tuesday, June 7
2:00 Picture Directory Sessions

Wednesday, June 8

10:00 Worship @ Prairie Gardens

2:00 Worship @ Brookdale

2:00 Picture Directory Sessions

Thursday, June 9

10:00 Worship @ Kindred Hearts

2:00 Picture Directory Sessions

6:30 Stephen Ministry

Friday, June 10
9:30 Grace Café

2:00 Picture Directory Sessions

6:00 Youth Movie Night

Saturday, June 11

8:00 Menôs Group

9:00 Picture Directory Sessions

5:00 Worship

Sunday, June 12

9:00 Worship

1:00 Church Softball Game

5:30 Prayer Service

Monday, June 13

10:00 Knit~Crochet~Pray

12:15 Bible Story Hour & Picnic

2:00 Worship @ The Lighthouse

6:30 Stephen Ministry

Wednesday, June 15

7:00 The Middle

7:00 New Member & Sponsor Dessert

Saturday, June 18

8:00 Menôs Group

5:00 Worship

Sunday, June 19 ïFatherôs Day

9:00 Worship

Monday, June 20

12:15 Bible Story Hour & Picnic

Tuesday, June 21

11:00 XYZ (Xtra Years of Zest!)

7:00 LOGOS Colorado Trip Chaperone Mtg

Thursday, June 23

6:30 Stephen Ministry

6:30 Church Council

Saturday, June 25

8:00 Menôs Group

5:00 Worship

Sunday, June 26

9:00 Worship

5:30 Prayer Service

Monday, June 27

10:00 Knit~Crochet~Pray

12:15 Bible Story Hour & Picnic

7:00 LOGOS Trip Faith Formation
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Director of Small Groups Lisa Wink, lisa@sunprairieumc.org
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Nursery Janet Slaughter, jrwslaughter@frontier.com
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Denise Woods
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Follow us on FACEBOOK ɀSun Prairie United Methodist Church

Our welcome knows no boundaries. The people of the Sun Prairie United 
-ÅÔÈÏÄÉÓÔ #ÈÕÒÃÈ ÏÐÅÎ ÏÕÒ ÄÏÏÒÓ ÁÎÄ ÏÕÒ ÈÅÁÒÔÓ ÔÏ ÁÌÌ 'ÏÄȭÓ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ. 
We celebrate the ÄÉÖÅÒÓÉÔÙ ÏÆ 'ÏÄȭÓ ÃÒÅÁÔÉÏÎ. We ÁÎÓ×ÅÒ *ÅÓÕÓȭÓ ÃÁÌÌ 

to ȰÌÏÖÅ ÙÏÕÒ ÎÅÉÇÈÂÏÒȱ ÂÙ ÅÍÂÒÁÃÉÎÇ ÅÖÅÒÙ ÐÅÒÓÏÎ ÁÓ Á ÆÕÌÌ ÐÁÒÔÉÃÉÐÁÎÔ 
in our church family, including people of all ages, nations, races, abilities, 

sexual orientations and gender identities. We proclaim this statement 
of welcome especially to anyone who has known the pain of exclusion 
or discrimination through religion or in society. The people of the Sun 

Prairie United Methodist Church strive to love as God loves and 
welcomes all to grow in their relationship with God. We invite

you to make our church part of your faith journey.

Church Staff
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